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Please join us at the upcoming JCEP Extension Leadership 
Conference in San Antonio, Texas, February 12 -13, 2020.  
The conference will be at the Wyndham San Antonio River 
Walk.  The purpose of the Extension Leadership Conference 
(ELC) is to support and challenge Extension professionals in 
their leadership development journey.  The theme for this 

year’s conference is 2020 A Vision for the Future.   
 
Recognizing that many of our Affiliates do not have the resources to send a representative, the 
NEAFCS Board of Directors is offering thirty-five (35) $350 scholarships to subsidize the cost of 
attendance.  Even though the deadline for applications was December 15, applications will be 
accepted until the 35 have been given based on the date received.  Go to the NEAFCS website 
for the application.  

There is a time designated for NEAFCS attendees to gather and discuss issues relevant to our 
association.  You will hear from NEAFCS President Roxie Price and Regional Directors Mary Ellen 
Fleming and Sharon McDonald.  Sharon will lead you in a discussion on moving our association 
into this new decade.  Mary Ellen will present a Hands-On Parliamentary Procedure Primer.  
You will learn the ins and outs of Parli Pro to contribute to a well-run and successful meeting.  
We look forward to seeing you and working with you in San Antonio.  If you have questions, 
don’t hesitate to give Sharon or Mary Ellen a call or send a quick email! 

 

https://neafcs.memberclicks.net/index.php?option=com_mc&view=mc&mcid=form_264491

